	DELAC Minutes
January 25, 2018


Present: Doris Hwang, Yan Zhuang, Lourdes Calande, Krista Castillou, Tsung-Lin Chen, Maria Fregoso, Juliette Thai, Alice Chen, Yen Ju Lin, Maricela Krickavic, Catalina Flores Gamino,

Maritza Gomez, Uyen Lam, Griselda Gonzalez, Graciela Vergara, Christine Wong, Jimmy Chen, Mei-Chi, Afia Liaiq, Kanthi Pingali, Yolanda Casas, Zoila Ruiz, Gricelda Torres.
Facilitator: Krista Castillou 
Meeting Start Time:8:35a.m.
Meeting End Time: 10:05a.m.
1. DELAC Welcome
Meeting was called to order by Maritza at 8:35 a.m. Maritza welcomed everyone and introduced Krista. Krista then lead us in a group welcome activity where everyone chose one word to describe their child’s progress as an English speaker. We then paired up with others to discuss why we chose that particular word to describe our child.
2. DELAC Minutes 
Maritza asked everyone to review DELAC minutes from the January 25, 2018 meeting. Graciela noticed her last name was misspelled and requested the change from Vargara to Vergara Lourdes motioned for the correction to be made, Maria second the motion; minutes were corrected.
3. New Business
Krista presented our goals as a district for student success as follows:
1. Ensure student progress, Sustain academic achievement, support effective progress, and      monitoring reclassified students.

2. Krista presented the goal that is presented in the District Master Plan to collaborate with parents and families of EL students. She asked parents to review the statement, parents did not have any changes for the plan.
3. Krista reviewed criteria’s for reclassification. Reclassification can begin at 2nd grade, has to do with previous year CELDT score, demonstration of basic or better skills for 4th and 5th graders and level basic or better level reader for 2nd and 3rd graders.
4. The new language arts curriculum has been adopted; it includes elements to support EL students. Lessons contain suggestions and tips for teachers to address EL students. All teachers received training for the new curriculum and are implementing it now.

5. Krista reviewed how the ELPAC test replaces the CELDT test. The ELPAC holds a higher standard and aligns with the new L.A. State curriculum. There is a practice test online for parents to view. Durign the meeting parents were also given the opportunity to look over the books that are being used in the classroom. Krista and Maricela explained the different EL levels receive support in the classroom. 
6. All schools have their materials on hand and middle schools have an additional program that is dedicated to students that have not progressed past level 3. School also have a for new comers to assist those students that are new to the country.

7. The district will be hosting a Parent University on Saturday March 10, 2018. There will be many workshops and the workshops will be held in English.
4.  Adjournment
Maritza called the meeting to an end at 10:05 a.m. 
Next DELAC meeting will be held on Thursday March 1, 2018 
